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September 8th
Guild Meeting

Remember to 
bring to the 

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVD’s 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for your friends

Saint Andrew’s 
Presbyterian Church
8231 Callaghan Rd.

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

9:30 Assorted Activities
10:00 General Business

Meeting @

September Program 
Guild Workday - 9/8
and 2nd Annual Mini 

Retreat 9/21-9/22

October Prorgam
Bi-annual Auction @ 

Oak Hills Country Club 
Sat. 10/6/12 

President’s Notes
Welcome new Guild member, Carol Medeiros. She joined the Guild 
in July, and has already donated a quilt to the auction.  Thanks Carol 
and welcome.
     
Hope everyone at the August meeting was inspired by the 
presentation of our Auction partner, Returning Heroes Home.  The 
Warrior and Family Support Center at Ft. Sam Houston is a great 
place for our injured service members and families to relax and get 
away from the hospital setting.  
     
Please spread the word to family and neighbors about the Auction 
on October 6th.  Proceeds from the Auction support Guild activities 
and 15% of the profits will go to help support the Warrior and Family 
Support Center.  
     
The Guild will be holding elections in November.  Being a member 
of the Guild Board is a two year commitment but it is a great way 
to meet Guild members and learn how and why the Guild works.  
Please say yes when a member of the Nominating Committee calls 
or emails.   

Janet Miller, President, GSAQG 
Oct. 6, 2012 Auction News                                                                           

ellenhernandez@hotmail.com, 210-520-1335

DEADLINES are approaching!  By the time you read this, the 
Auction will be only 6 weeks away.  To make this event a success, 
we need the following:

1.  TURN IN completed quilt kits, and any completed donations, 
absolutely by Sept 8th Guild Meeting.

2.  VOLUNTEER for the day of event, Saturday, October 6th, to 
hang quilts, assist with walking quilts to the stage, and bagging sold 
items. Contact Barbara Sumlin.

3.  BUY LUNCHEON TICKETS - $25 prepaid.  See Linda Ethridge.

4.  ADVERTISE - we have beautiful postcards that can be 
distributed to shops, groups, etc.

I hope everyone was inspired after the August Auction Preview and Warrior 
&Family Support Center presentation...so inspired...that you will buy your 
$25 luncheon ticket and invite your friends.  Last time to purchase tickets is 
at the Sept. Guild meeting, though sales will continue until Oct 1(by phone 
or email contact.).    We REALLY NEED YOUR HELP to make the auction 
a success----buy/sell tickets, and turn in gorgeous works.

F  l  m  a
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
             REGULAR DUES $24   
             SENIOR (65+)      $18

         YOUTH  (12-18)   $6
        Send your check to: 

             GSAQG
             PO Box 380522
             San Antonio, TX 78268

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 
Guild meeting. 
E-mail to quiltnews@dishmail.net is 
preferred, or mail to Melanie McInnis.

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad			  $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad			   $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad			   $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) 	 $10	   $110

September - 9/8/12 Guild Workday - Helping Bright 
Hopes (Sharon Ross) and QPC (Carol Rouse).  
Also whatever work Ellen Hernandez might have for 
Auction.  Lunch will be served. Bring your own non-
alcoholic drink.  Everyone is cordially invited to attend.

9/21-9/22 - 2nd Annual Mini Retreat @ St Andrews   
Fri from 1pm-10pm and Sat. 8am-6pm.
It is full, but we are taking names for a waiting list.
BYO non alcoholic drink, the guild will provide coffee 
both days, pizza on Fri night, and sandwiches on Sat. 
You can leave your machine there Fri. night!
Come and have a fun time with us, and finish some 
of those UFO’s, or work on a project for the guild from 
Bright Hopes, QPC or Story Books! The first mini 
retreat was a great success, and this one looks to be a 
blast as well. See you there!

October - Barbara Sumlin will share what she has 
learned from her Ethel Howey Grant experience. 
More info available on pg. 4.
Believe it or not, it’s time to sign up for the first 
workshop of 2013!   See page 4 for more info.

Mary McCarthy  
3rd VP for Programs GSAQG

2012 Program Notes

Golden Carrot winner was Irene Moffitt!!!
Everyone turning in 
projects for 
Bright Hopes 
Storybook Quilts 
and (QPC)
Quilt Project 
Committee 
are entered into a
drawing each month to win prizes!!! 

Library Information

All members need to always beware of the great 
amount of information available on the guild’s 
library database at Collectorz.com 

http://connect.collectorz.com/users/saquilt/
books/view or our guild website, see the Library 
tab under Services, click on the link.

Jeannette Jay - Library Chair

IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN!!!
 
We have reached that time in the year.....the time 
when we search for candidates for our Executive 
Board.  We need candidates for President, 2nd 
VP for Information, 4th VP for Services, 5th VP 
for Community Outreach, and Secretary.
 
Duties of the board members are shown in your 
directory BY-LAWS, Section IV, Paragraph 6.  
Committees supervised by each officer are listed 
at the front of the directory.  Briefly: the President 
presides at board meeting and general meetings, 
is the legal representative of the guild and 
oversees guild activities.  The VP for Information is 
Editor of the Newsletter & Directory and maintains 
a membership mailing list. VP for Services is 
responsible for membership services, guild 
properties and archives. VP Community Outreach 
coordinates public service activities involving the 
guild.
 
We also need three (3) members to serve as the 
Nominating Committee.  Duties involve contacting 
members to find candidates.  And a plus...
those on the Nominating Committee are free of 
recruitment......but you MAY volunteer!
 
Those interested see me at guild meeting or send 
E-mails to Larry Beaucamps at jlarry@satx.rr.com
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GSAQG Aug. 6, 2012 BOARD Meeting 
.The August 6, 2012 board meeting of the Greater San 
Antonio Quilt Guild was called to order by President 
Pro-tem Dea Jae Shore at 2:10 pm.  Present were Dea 
Jae Shore, Donnis Todd, Cindy Shutt, Sandra Bloom, 
Melanie McInnis, Sandi Price, Barbara Sumlin, and 
Larry Beauchamp.  Minutes of the July meeting were 
approved as published.

President—Janet Miller: Absent

President Pro-tem-Dea Jae Shore: Announced an 
upcoming lottery for bookcase in storage.

Secretary—Donnis Todd: 3 hotline calls in July

Treasurer—Cindy Shutt: Reported fund balance of 
$54, 534.72

1st Vice President/Special Events—Sandra Bloom: 
Reported that the Auction Showcase would be the 
program for the August general meeting.

2nd Vice President/Information—Melanie McInnis: No 
report

3rd Vice President/Programs—Mary McCarthy: Absent

4th Vice President/Services—Sandi Price: Reported 
on status of donation quilts

5th Vice President/Community Outreach—Barbara 
Sumlin: Reported on status of quilts turned in for 
Trauma Team Quilts project.

Parliamentarian—Larry Beauchamp: Reported that 
nominating committee has filled most of slate for 2012 
election.

Unfinished Business: Continued discussion of ways to 
cut newsletter printing and mailing costs.

New Business: None

Adjourned: 3:45pm

Donnis Todd - Secretary GSAQG
GSAQG Aug. 11, 2012 GUILD Meeting 

The August 11, 2012 meeting of the Greater San Antonio 
Quilt Guild was called to order by President Janet Miller 
at 10:01 am.  Present were 117 members and 6 guests 
with $1.61 collected in nametag fines.  Minutes of the 
July 2012 meeting were approved as published.

President—Janet Miller:  Welcomed and recognized 
new members.  Welcomed the Bandera County Quilt 
Guild and their raffle quilt.

President Pro-Tem—Dea Jae Shore:  Announced a 
lottery for unneeded bookcase in storage.

Secretary—Donnis Todd: No report

Treasurer—Cindy Shutt: Reported  fund balance of 
54,534.72

1st Vice President/Special Events—Sandra Bloom: 
Auction: Linda Ethridge reported on status, requested 
that members come to the auction and recognized 
representatives from the Warrior and Family Support 
Center.  Houston Bus Trip: Sandra Lowell reported on 
status and invited members to sign-up.  Winter Retreat:  
Marty Kraatz reported that retreat is full.  2013 Quilt 
Show: Holly Nelson urged members to buy challenge fat 
quarters.

2nd Vice-President/Information—Melanie McInnis: No 
report

3rd Vice-President/Programs—Mary McCarthy: 
(Absent) Janet Miller reported on upcoming programs.

4th Vice-President/Services—Sandi Price: QPC: Carol 
Rouse awarded the Golden Carrot and reported on 
projects for September workday.  Library: Jeanette Jay 
reported on books received , requested members make 
requests for additional books, and asked for volunteers 
to help catalogue new books.

5th Vice-President/Community Outreach—Barbara 
Sumlin: Storybook Quilts: Sherry Duringer reported on 
donated quilts.  Stated that the Forest Hills Library has 
displayed quilts from the collection and has requested 
a rotating display of members’ quilts.  Bright Hopes: 
Sharon Ross displayed current donations and challenge 
“puzzle” kits for members to complete and reported 33 
quilts and 11 totes turned in and described projects for 
workday.

Parliamentarian—Larry Beauchamp: Requested 
members volunteer for open 2013 board positions.

Unfinished Business: None

New Business: Janet Miller requested that committee 
chairs submit budget to Vice-Presidents.

Adjourned: 10:34

Donnis Todd, Secretary GSAQG
Welcome to our newest member 
Carol Medeiros! Glad to have 
you in our Guild. Thrilled that you 
have already turned in an item 
for our auction! We are all sure to 
have a wonderful time!

Thanks Carol! 
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GSAQG Treasurer’s Report 

For seven months ending 7/31/12 By Cindy Shutt

Happy Birthday to these Members!

 YTD Actual  2012 
Budget 

REVENUES
Contributions  $      500.00 
Interest  $      550.00 
Savings  $          8.46 
CD Interest  $      361.62 
Other income  $          0.76  $    1,000.00 
Magazine Sales  $      479.00  $      450.00 
Nametage fines  $        18.00  $        25.00 
Library Sale
Pin Sale  $             -   
Dues - Membership  $    1,338.00  $    5,000.00 
Newsletter/Directory Ads  $    1,310.00  $      600.00 
Quilt Show  $             -    $      500.00 
Mini Retreats  $      510.00 
Workshops  $    2,225.00  $    4,000.00 

Retreat - Summer  $    6,825.00  $    8,000.00 
Retreat - Winter  $    9,769.25  $    8,000.00 
Houston Bus trip  $      810.00  $    2,400.00 
Auction  $             -    $  20,000.00 
Total Revenues    $  24,155.09  $  50,525.00 

EXPENSES
Administration:
Administration  $    1,753.23  $    4,000.00 
Door Prizes  $      148.69  $      240.00 
Telephone  $      364.35  $      600.00 
Storage facility  $    2,391.96  $    5,520.00 
Rent (Mini retreats)  $      250.00 
Rent (Workshops)  $      500.00 
Rent (Meetings)  $      875.00  $    2,000.00 

Membership expenses:
Membership supplies  $        76.63  $      150.00 
Newsletter/Directory 
printing

 $    1,836.39  $    3,600.00 

Postage, Bulk  $      390.00  $      700.00 
Webpage  $             -    $      300.00 

Quilt Show  $      559.87  $    1,000.00 

Community activities:
Bright Hopes  $      465.43  $    1,000.00 
Storybook Quilts  $      249.88  $      400.00 
Community Outreach  $             -    $      150.00 

Membership Services
&Activities:
Sherry Allred Grant  $      650.00  $      650.00 
Ethel Howey Grant  $    1,000.00  $    1,000.00 
Library  $      117.19  $      300.00 
Patterns  $             -    $        50.00 
QPC  $      298.76  $      500.00 
Video Library  $        77.84  $      250.00 
Programs  $    4,526.42  $    7,000.00 
Workshops  $    4,550.00  $    5,000.00 

Self-sustaining activities:
Retreat - Summer  $    6,856.64  $    8,000.00 
Retreat - Winter  $    7,459.25  $    8,000.00 
Houston bus trip  $             -    $    2,400.00 
Auction  $      230.49  $  10,000.00 
Total Expenses     $  35,628.02  $  62,810.00 
Net  $ 

(11,472.93)
 $ 
(12,285.00)

Ending Jefferson Operating $    2,691.96 
Ending Jefferson Savings  $    1,498.45 
SSFCU CD's & savings  $  36,777.53 
SSFCU Wright Class CD  $  13,566.78 
Total Guild Funds  $  54,534.72 

Cynthia Shutt, Treasurer

CAROLYN HAMMOND 8/04/
LANI NUNLEY 8/07/
DOLORES VALDEZ 8/07/
MARCIA ANTHONY 8/08/
SHERRY DURINGER 8/09/
KAYE LAVEE SWANSON 8/14/
CHERYL JONES 8/14/
GAIL DICKMAN 8/18/
DONNIS H. TODD 8/21/
GLENDA HARRIS 8/21/
JILL M FRITZ 8/23/
CANDY REINHARD 8/27/
LEE ANN CASTANEDA 8/28/
ROSIE CALDERA 8/30/
SALLY BROWN 8/30/
MARY MC CARTHY 8/30/
DONNA BARRERAS 8/31/

January 2013 Program Sign Up Starts in Sept

Gail Garber is the guest instructor for January 
2013. On Friday, 11 January she will be teaching 
a six hour class, “Scrumptious Star Stitchery” and 
on Saturday, 12 January there will be a three hour 
class, “Color and Contrast in Quilting”. The cost 
for six hours is $25 and for three hours it is $15. 
Payment is due at sign up.There will be supply 
lists available at the September meeting. To find 
out more and to see some of Gail’s amazing work, 
please visit GailGarber.com . 

Special thanks to Bernie Farris for stepping right up 
for hostess duties; Bernie has had the pleasure of 
taking a class from Gail and the bonus of staying 
with the instructor - lucky girl!

October Program - Art Works to Quilt Works 
Surface design techniques applied to fabrics

Barbara Sumlin, the 2011 Ethel Howey Grant 
recipient, will share the results of her study of surface 
techniques to transfer art works to quiltwork in 
October. 
If you are interested in fabric painting, using piping as 
a design concept, appliqué/seams, machine quilting, 
and/or thread painting, be sure to participate. The 
classes will focus on small samples of techniques to 
build the quilter’s toolbox. 
Sign-up and samples will be available soon. 
The classes are free, but limited to 15 students. 

b c d f 



5Common ThreadsIssue 9
GSAQG Sunshine & Shadows
ellenhernandez@hotmail.com 

210-520-1335
Congratulations to our members receiving national recognition:

1.  Sandra Bloom’s doll, ‘She Sings, It’s Over’ and Sherry Duringer’s 
lilies in a fish pond wall hanging will travel with the Hoffman Challenge 
winners.  And, it’s not their first rodeo with Hoffman!

2.  Bernie Farris’ and Bobbie Ashley’s quilt is on the cover of American 
Patchwork and Quilting.

3.  Speaking of Bobbie Ashley, her quilt made it to Challenge 2 in the 
McCall contest.  You may vote daily online @ www.mccallsquilting.
com/contests/Quilt_Design_Star_2012_Contest_Page_Professional.
html

Quilt Show 2013

Start thinking about what you want to make and 
enter in the show NOW!

Theme: A Rainbow of Quilts                             
Chair : Dea Jae Shore

Quilt Show 2013 Challenge

Challenge Rules

1. Fat quarter must be purchased from the chal-
lenge chair, Holly Nelson.

2. Fabric must be easily recognizable in the con-
structed piece.

3. Any technique or combination of technique 
may be used in the construction.

4. The piece must be a finished quilt no larger 
than 200 inches all four sides.

5. The quilt must be the work of one person.

CA$H Awards will be given to                        
1st 2nd & 3rd place quilts.

Don’t forget to see all the 
Bring and Brag quilts 

in color at our Web Site
www.sanantonioquilt.org

s e t w 

	 Come join us for sunshine and four appliqué 
packed days on beautiful Galveston Island.  Stay 
at The Tremont House, one of the Historic Hotels 
of America.  It is surrounded by shops, galleries, 
restaurants and museums tracing the vibrant 
history of the island.
	 Our well-known teachers include Bobbie 
Ashley, Darlene Christopherson, Kim Gaddy and 
Alice Wilhoit.  The conference will offer 2 full two-
day classes in the beautiful conference/meeting 
rooms at The Tremont.   
Sue Garman will be the featured speaker at the 
evening banquet.  The teacher’s projects for each 
class at the conference may be viewed on the web 
pages. Visit the teacher’s web sites to view their 
beautiful and accomplished work.

www.appliqueawyongalvestonbay.com

February 17-21, 2013
Galveston, Texas

www.appliqueawayongalvestonbay.com

Appliqué Away on Galveston Bay
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    See these and many more (in color) on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Preview of Auction Items 

Steve Fogle from the Returning Heroes Home. 
Some of the proceeds fromour Auction will go 
to their project. 

s e t w 
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    See these and many more (in color) on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Preview of Auction Items 
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    See these and many more (in color) on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Preview of Auction Items 
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    See these and many more (in color) on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org
Storybooks and Quilts to Go

Don’t forget to check out the eight quilts and books borrowed by the Forest Hills Public Library on Ingram
Road to use in their summer reading program. The exhibition has been extended through September 
20th. Librarian Sandra Griffith has asked for seasonal/holiday quilts to display this fall. If you or your bee is 
interested, please contact me for Sandra’s information.
The Storybooks committee is looking for a few volunteers – we’ve been operating with a skeleton crew for 
two years and our distribution is growing beyond the capabilities of our helpers. If you’d like to help with 
distribution, inventory, logbook maintenance, guest reading at schools or any other related activities that 
come along, please contact me or sign up at a guild meeting.

Preview of Auction Items 
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Quilt Project Committee (commonly known as QPC)
QPC provides members an opportunity to try new techniques, or practice/improve the ones they already 
know. We provide kits with instructions, and fabric for blocks utilizing various techniques, both hand and 
machine work. Stop by my table and I will be happy to help you pick something out! 
Golden Carrot Note:  be sure to sign your name on the blank side of each ticket you receive!  I'd hate to 
draw a blank ticket or one that I can't read the name.  If they are stapled together, remove the staple. 

Our plans for the September work day include:                                                                                                    
1. Piecing:  continuing work on projects from the April work day, such as setting together the Shop Hop 
Bluebonnet blocks and Asterisk blocks which we prepared sashing for.  Strips have been sewn together 
and will need to be pressed and cut for a border for the Asterisk quilt.  

2.  Other projects ready to assemble:  embroidered blocks, Christmas blocks,, 

3  Machine applique -- Dresden plates.  I'll bring a machine all set up for free motion applique.

4.  Hand work:  applique the basket quilt (since we are adding baskets and flowers to a top already set 
together, only one person can work on this at a time).

5.  ???who knows what else I'll find????

 If you have any of the Kaleidoscope blocks, I need to know what colors you have.  I failed to keep a list of 
the colors and I know we need 5 more blocks which I want to be  different.  Please  calll me at 699-9363 
or e-mail me at carolquiltscats@yahoo.com.

 At the Aug meeting I was asked how many more Christmas Pineapple blocks we need.  If we go with a 
smaller size, we only need 17 of the border blocks (the light pieces on 2 sides are gold instead of white).  
If anyone has some of those, please let me know.

 It is so much fun to watch these quilt grow!  Thanks to all of you who try the projects -- and keep coming 
back for more.

 Carol Rouse   Chair QPC     210-699-9363       carolquiltscats@yahoo.com
Bright Hopes Quilts and Totes for Charity

We have a work day in September, meaning we get to work on personal or committee projects after 
the meeting.  Bright Hopes is going to make tote kits and off-the-floor blocks.  Mike Mitchell has volun-
teered (perhaps railroaded is a better word, he’d probably appreciate helpers) to coordinate the totes/
tote kits and I’m going to teach the off-the-floor class.  Please bring your own sewing machine, scis-
sors, thread, extension cords, rotary cutters, mats, etc. for either project.  Bright Hopes will provide 
foundation and scraps for off-the-floor blocks for Bright Hopes, if you want to make your own blocks 
of your own scraps please bring your scraps and pre-cut 9” squares of muslin or other light fabric (so 
it doesn’t show thru the scraps) that you want to bury inside a quilt.  Off-the-floor scraps are by defi-
nition small bits of this and that, mine usually result from any fabric too small to cut out a 4” square.                                                
Hope to see you there!  

Sharon Ross - Chair BHC

b c d f b c d f 

We are always looking for more opportunities to share the Storybook program. If you have contacts in 
schools or public facilities where you know the quilts would be used and enjoyed, please let me know at 
the next meeting. I have brochures describing the program for you to give to teachers and librarians.

Sherry Duringer, Chair, Storybooks and Quilts to Go                                                                                
210-347-9830 or sduringer@satx.rr.com
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Hand quilting Bee- meets every Wednesday 12:30 to 3:30, Encino Park Community Center                   
@ 1923 Encino Rio. We invite new members. 
       Open-Contact Judith Miller @ 210-497-3794 or Lori Branson @ 210-454-7170 
Bits n Pieces Bee-meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month from 1:00-3:00 at the home of Karne Nanos.  
       Bee is Full.
Needle Benders Bee-meets every Thursday at the Army Retirement Community at 9:30. Quilting on a
        frame. Open -call Kolodzie Harper at 277-0845.
Wearable Arts Round Robin Bee-meets at Creative Sewing Center on the 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 6:00 p.m. 
        Open-call Ida Blankenship at 690-0828.
Cut up appliqué Bee-meets on Monday’s at Jean Powell’s from 9:30-11:30. Bee is full.
Scraps for Life Bee-meets every Monday morning from 9:00-12:00 at Lackland Baptist Church., 
       Open-call Dusty Sherrill at 673-6614.
EWIP Bee-meets every other Wednesday at Memories By The Yard.  Bee is full 
       Contact Bobbie Ashley 836-5658.
Friday Night Friends Bee-meets 2:00-6:00 at the Senior Center in Bandera.  
       Open-Contact Betty Brister at 830-460-7313.
Quilt-In-meets at 10:00 at Memories by the yard on the fourth Wed. of the month.  
        Open to all GSAQG members.  Contact Shirley Carter at 452-3801 for further info.
Great Northwest Library Bee - Meets 3rd Sat. each month 10:00am-1:00pm                                          
@ the Public Library on Grissom and Culebra. We Welcome New Members!

Bee Keepers List of Bee’s

COMMITTEES
Advertising	 Nancy Beasley	 685-2345
Archivist	 Dea Jae Shore	 590-3013
Bee Keeper	 Bernie Farris 	 695-4323
Bright Hopes 	 Sharon Ross 	 542-1464
Community Ed 	 Donnis Todd	 661-3530
Directory	 Melanie McInnis 	219-2365
Folk Life Festival	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Institute TX Culture	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Library-Books 	 Jeanette Jay	 924-2451
Magazines	 Ellen Hernandez 	520-1335
Membership	 Gloria Hammond 590-6406
Guest Welcoming 	 Terry Hooge 	 279-6458
Newsletter 	 Melanie McInnis 	219-2365
Photographs               Charlene Carroll  325-6870

QPC 	 Carol Rouse 	  699-9363
Summer Retreat	 Sherry Duringer	  347-9830
Winter Retreat	 Marty Kraatz 	  679-6134
	                      & Linda Ethridge     865-0272
Secret Sister               Melissa Allo 	  681-5722
Storybook Quilts 	 Sherry Duringer	  347-9830
Sunshine&Shadows   Ellen Hernandez 	 520-1335
Videos & DVD’s	 Jackie Randall      492-8073
Webmistress	 Dea Jae Shore 	  590-3013
Member Sign In	 Kitty Janiga 	  710-1909
	 & Sandra Lowell	  681-1901
Youth Alternatives	 Charlene Carroll	  699-8798
Fall of the Alamo	 Mary Ruth Flores  410-4337	
Houston Bus Trip 	 Sandra Lowell       681-1901

For Sell  
New (never been used) super wood board, 60” x 22”   
top for ironing board, can be used for ironing or cut-

ting, (does NOT have a pad).  Price is $55.00.  

Also, a  quilters featherweight, black, used once, with 
case for $225.00.  

Call Sylvia Budraitis @ 654-8640.

m n b v 
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Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!

Karen Nanos shared this red.biege and black 
quilt (above) that the “Bits & Pieces” Bee did for 
the Auction. Thanks to all that worked on it!

Alicia Avila was thrilled 
to have one of her 
quilts on the cover of 
a magazine and it is 
on tour for one year. 
She also showed us 
another one of her 
“Sunfaces” (below)
that she designs and 
teaches classes on. 
Thanks Alicia!

f
 
r
 
x
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Sister Roberta Haby did this 48” square Frog 
quilt (right) from fabric that she picked up on the 
freeby table!!! Awesome results!
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h l o 

Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!

Marty Kraatz did this beautiful 58”x65” breast cancer 
awareness pink and green quilt for her sister-in-law. Go 
to the web to get a better look at the colors.

Paula Fernandez showed us these two awesome wallhangings 
that are all hand pieced and hand quilted. She teaches classes on 
these techniques. On the left is Harvest Pumpkins and on the right is 
Amish Flowers. Thanks Paula for sharing these with us.

Martha Schmidtzinsky made this amazing 74”x80”Log Cabin Harmony in warm blue 
tones with some reds for accent. This picture does not do it justice. You have to see it in 
color on the web site! It was quilted by Bernie Ferris.

Jeannette Jay and her mom did this Cat in a Window 
as a joint project and if you look closely in the bottom 
left hand corner you will see that it won 2nd place in the 
Poteet/La Grange Fair! Way to go ladies! It is really cool!

h l 
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Memories by the Yard
“Helping you make memories that last”

Hand Work Classes available! 
Start you Holiday Projects with 

NEW fall and Christmas
Fabrics!

8015 Mainland Dr.
(right off Bandera Rd.)

San Antonio, TX  

210-520-4833
www.memoriesbytheyard.com

Store hours:
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday, 10-7

Wednesday, Friday and Saturday, 10-5

Patty’s Sewing Center

♥	 Authorized Viking Dealer

♥	 Authorized Viking Service & Repair

♥	 Machine Embroidery Classes

♥	 Machine Quilting, Sewing Classes

♥	 Machine Heirloom Classes

♥	 Software Classes

♥	 All machine brands welcome for classes.

12721 Mountain Air Rd. #101
San Antonio, TX 78249
210-734-5515
www.pattyssewingcenter.com
Open: Mon-Sat
9:30am-5pm

Workshops with National Teachers at reasonable fees 

11777 West Ave. & Blanco    San Antonio, TX. 78216 
210- 344-0791      www.creativesewingonline.com 

Creative Sewing Center 

9000 Bolts of Fabric 
• BERNINA 
• Brother 
• Handi 

Quilter 
• Koala   

Cabinets 
• Repair for 

home & 
Brother PR 
machines 

      3 technicians 

• Unusual Fabric selection 
including Batik, Sports, 
baby, music, masculine, 
and designer cottons 

• Texas & Military Theme 
Laser Cuts 

• Panel Paradise with over 
100 different panels 
available 

• Roll Ups 10 coordinating  
9” x 45” strips - come 
see the selection & what 
we do with them 

• Embroidery, Sewing, 
Quilting, and Software 
classes 

• Online store for fabric 

f r x h s 
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Nonprofit Org.
U.S. Postage Paid
San Antonio, TX
Permit No. 3572

Board of Directors

President 	*	   	  Janet Miller
President Pro Tem  	 Dea Jae Shore
1st Vice President 
for Special Events  	 Sandra Bloom
2nd Vice President *
for Information		  Melanie McInnis
3rd Vice President 
for Programs 		  Mary McCarthy
4th Vice President * 
for Services 		  Sandi Price
5th Vice President * 
for Community Outreach 			 
					     Barbara Sumlin
Secretary	 *	          Donnis Todd
Treasurer		           Cindy Shutt

*Offices expire December 2012

September Schedule

Sept 3rd  BOARD MEETING       2:00 PM 
    @ St. Andrew’s Church

Sept 8th    Member Activities      9:30AM                                                                                             
Guild Meeting                   10:00 AM       

    @ St. Andrew’s Church 


